
Livonia Public School_______________________ 
Director of Operations  

 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From:  Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
Date: August 9, 2017 
 
Re:   Playground Update 
 

I would like to bring to the Board an update on the playground projects at various 
elementary schools. The Maintenance and Grounds team has been working this 
spring and summer to remove items that have been deemed unsafe for use. 
Additionally, the District’s Playground Committee has met regularly through the 
past school year, and will reconvene when school begins in September. I would 
like to take time on August 14 to explain what we have been doing and our plans 
moving forward at the buildings affected by playground equipment removal. 
 
Please add this to the Committee of the Whole Meeting of Monday, August 14, 
2017.  Thank you. 
 

  
PF/ko 

 
c: Board of Education 

 
  


